
 
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 

April 4, 2024 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Jim Rough at 9:00am in the Lakeview Lanes Meeting 
Room.  
 
Present:   Chair Jim Rough, Co-Chair Connie Jo Richtmyre and Committee Members Darrel 
Larson, Bruce Lamb, Sharon McCauley, Roger Beebe, Mike Williams, George Edwards, Don 
Meyer, Jim Powell, Carmel Scharenbroich 
 
RCSC Staff:  Non-Golf Sr. Leader Mike Dirmyer 
 
Guests:  RCSC Board Director Chris Nettesheim 
 
Review/Amend Prior Meeting Summary:  The Summary from the March 7, 2024  meeting was 
amended by changing the word “selected” to “requested”  in the sentence asking Roger Beebe to 
report on progress to the committee.  The Summary was accepted as amended. 
 
Action Items:  None 
 
Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Non-Golf Sr. Leader:    
 
In March, Lakeview Lanes hosted the 29th Annual Ladies No-Tap Tournament, SCBA Doubles, and 
the 15th Annual League Officer Appreciation tournament.  The ladies tournament had a record num-
ber of entries totaling 95 bowlers and there were 105 participants in the League Officer Tournament.  
Bell Lanes hosted the monthly Scotch Doubles Tournament. 
 
Upcoming events are the monthly Bell Lanes Scotch Doubles and the 34th Annual Sun City Open, 
last weekend in April and first weekend in May.  Entry forms are available at both centers. 
 
Current bowling game pricing is $2.85 per game for members and $3.50 per game for guests.  The 
bowling department is looking for a committee recommendation on fees for 2025. 
 
Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:  Bruce reported that the tournament calendar is being 
completed for the 2023-2024 bowling season, collected awards are being distributed,  donations to 
St. Jude’s charity was noted. 
 
Lynda Bettini, President of the Sun City Bowling Association and Sun City Hall  
of Fame:  Vice President Don Meyer reported in Lynda’s absence, that the association past the 
1000 current membership number and thanked all of the members. 
 
Old Business: None 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
New Business:   Committee Members were reminded of the importance of getting Incident 
Reports to RCSC Staff surrounding bowling operations of the community here in Sun City. 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, May 2, 2024 at 9:00am in the Lakeview Lanes Meeting Room 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:30am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


